
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 28, 2009  
 
 
Dear Resident:  
 
In August 2004, the Village Board approved “No Parking” restrictions on the south side 
of 165th Street from LaGrange Road west to the dead end to prevent parking on both 
sides of 165th Street by moviegoers and others who may potentially interfere with 
emergency equipment serving Alden and other locations.  Since that time, Marcus 
Theatres has constructed a garage for their patrons and at the same time, almost all of the 
business offices along 165th Street have become fully occupied. 
 
The business owners along 165th Street have requested that we remove the no parking 
restrictions on the south side of 165th Street from LaGrange Road to 97th Avenue in order 
to accommodate more parking for their clients.  The Orland Fire Protection District has 
been consulted and has no problems with this change as long as we continue to restrict 
parking on the south side of 165th Street west of 97th Avenue to the dead end. 
 
Please feel free to contact Lt. James Bianchi our Traffic Unit Supervisor at 708-349-4111 
or you may also contact him at jbianchi@orland-park.il.us if you have an input in regard 
to this matter.  No action will be taken on this matter before June 8th.   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
   

Timothy J. McCarthy 
Chief of Police 
Orland Park Police Department 
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